Class Lynher News
Dear Parents,
Fourlanesend started the second Autumn term with a collaborative day of bridge-building bringing plenty of animated discussion and problem-solving; please see the video on the website!
On the back of this letter you will find information about our subject topics this term. Changes will happen from time to time to fit with the interests of the children, and local/national issues that arise.
Labelled PE Kits should be available in school for the whole term and kept on the child’s peg. Please check that your child’s school plimsolls/trainers still fit comfortably.
Please read the weekly newsletter for forthcoming events and dates. 

Should you have any concerns about your child’s time in school please do not hesitate to contact the school and make an appointment to see either ourselves or Mrs Norton when we can give the matter our full attention.

Until the last two weeks of term, English homework will continue to be linked to the spelling, given out on a Monday/Tuesday and due in the following Monday when a spelling test will be given. Maths homework is given on a Friday and needs to be handed in the following Thursday. This will include work on times tables as all children need to be fluent in these as well as their corresponding division facts. On occasion times tables tests will be undertaken. All children in class Lynher need to read at least 5 times a week and record this with an adult’s signature in their reading journals, or if they are particularly fluent readers they will be asked to discuss their reading with an adult for the same amount of times. This will also be checked each Friday and will contribute towards their Book Quest certificates. Whole school homework will also be given to link in with whole school topics as well as local/national/ global events. 
Regular attendance is vital to your child’s education; it is closely monitored and referred to Educational Welfare if necessary.

Yours sincerely,   

Fran Ferguson and Jo Dennehy

Class teachers

	English

In our unit, we will explore and compare style in different genres. We will read the interactive eBook, asking questions and developing understanding of inference and the author’s use of language, structure and presentation. We will use discussion and role-play to explore formal and informal language. We will develop editing, proof-reading and peer-review skills. After exploring different genres, we will select our favourite and write stories for younger readers.


	Maths
Our main focus will be on calculations and we will be looking at mental and written calculations for addition, subtraction, multiplication and addition. We will also be looking at multiples, factors and prime numbers, as well as line graphs and finding the mean as an average.
MB
	Physical Education

Gymnastics: we will be looking at counter balances both on the floor and on equipment and looking at how we can develop these into a sequence.
Tag rugby: we will be learning the key skills of teamwork, attacking and defending, evasion, passing, keeping possession and scoring in the invasion game tag rugby, hoping to demonstrate these skills in inter-school matches.  MB

	History

We will be studying how life changed for children through the Victorian era, and key figures who aided this change. We will also study Isambard Kingdom Brunel and his constructions and the impact they have had.
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	RE
We will be learning about the culture and main beliefs of the religion of Islam as we develop our understanding of what it means to be a Muslim in our modern world and how this has changed in recent history.  We will look at the links between belief and practice in this religion as the children find answers to the questions they have. 
MB SMSC


	
	PSHE

We will cover this in a variety of ways including:

Work linked to anti-bullying week

Ongoing e-safety

Circle Time

Workshops

  MB SMSC
	

	Science 

We will be completing a unit on forces. Studying different kinds of forces and identifying whether they are balanced or unbalanced. We will learn about the discovery of gravity and use Newton metres. We will investigate air and water resistance as well as friction. 
	French
 We will learn to listen attentively to conversations in order to identify words we know. We will also be looking at and making comparisons with the life and culture of someone in another country. We will write letters to children in a school in France to learn and share what we like about where we live. SMSC

	Music

We will be focussing on singing this half term, to include the songs for Alice. For these we will be learning to layer up parts within a song, as well as singing in a range of styles.
 SMSC

	Computing

We will create, design and evaluate an APP with a basic programming package, using our knowledge of popular interactive games after research and surveys.
	Design and Technology 

We will be investigating materials for strength and flexibility, as well as looking at the strength of different shape structures for our bridge building day. We will work in groups to dismantle the school go-kart used for the Greenpower race in Newquay and assess the replacement parts and tools that might be needed for the summer term.     SMSC


